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Cemetery Commission Special Meeting – August 3, 2021  
Rowley Public Library 

 

Present:   Commissioners: David Petersen, Jack Cook, Kathy Olmsted, and Sam Spinhirn. 
 

1:30  pm meeting called to order by David Petersen, chair  
 

Special Meeting for the purpose of responding to a Request to removed the cremains of Fay 
(Hardy) Kelly’s son, Elton Toby, who was buried in lot #273 Sec 1 buried some eight (8) years 
ago.   
 
We have verified that the lot was originally purchased by Dave Perley who had authorized its 
use by Fay Hardy and her heirs. The Chairmen, David Petersen also checked Thomas A. 
Mullen, Esq. ( Town’s Legal counsel), who found no legal issues which would prevent this 
action.  Mr. Mullen recommended that “if the requester can establish that she is the decedent’s 
mother and the decedent had no children” then the Cemetery Commissioners could approve 
this request.   
 
After some discussion and verification of details, motion was made by Jack Cook with second 
by Kathy Olmsted that we allow the removal of the cremations in Lot #273 Sec. 1 and the 
stone that is on the lot.  It is understood that the arrangements and expense for the removal 
will be the responsibility of Fay (Hardy) Kelly and will be done under the supervision of the 
Cemetery Commission.  So Voted 
 

Motion to adjourn by Kathy Olmsted, second by Jack Cook.  So Voted 
 
Next Mtg. Tuesday, August 17, 2021 @ 1:30 PM in Rowley Public Library 
 
Minutes of this Special meeting are  

Submitted by Kathy Olmsted 
Secretary, Cemetery Commission 


